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 Dear Parent or Guardian: 
 
There continues to be some confusion about the policy regarding medications at 
school. It is NOT LEGAL for a student to carry over-the-counter medications or 
prescription medications on campus or school activities without the proper 
authorization. The California Education Code, Section 49423 requires a parent or 
guardian as well as a physician’s authorization for medications to be given at school. 
Over-the-counter medications have the same process. Examples of over-the-counter 
medications are: cough drops, Tylenol, Motrin, Advil, etc. You must submit a 
“Authorization for Medication Required During School Hours” form signed and 
stamped by a doctor to the school office. Forms are available in the Health Office. 
Incomplete forms will not be accepted. A completed form must be submitted for any 
medications to be administered at school during school hours or school activities. 
Medication must be in the original labeled pharmacy container. Over-the-counter 
medications must also be in the original container. 
 
Please do not send your child in with medications of any kind. Medications must be 
signed in by the parent/guardian with no exceptions. Your child may not remove any 
medications from the Health Office without a parent/guardian present. If your child 
carries any medication at school without proper authorization, the medication will be 
removed from the student’s possession, the student will face suspension, and the 
parent will be called to pick up the medication from school. 
 
If your child uses an inhaler and you wish to have your child carry his/her inhaler 
on his/her person, please be sure that the doctor includes that the student is to carry 
the inhaler on the medication form, or it will be locked in the Health Office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Patrick Broughton 
Educational Services Director 
 
 


